
The Louisiana Rehabilitation Council (LRC) met at the Goodwill Industries, Board Room 114 at 3400 Tulane Avenue, New Orleans, LA 
Present: Jennifer Bollinger Laura Breaux, Pranab Choudhury, Karla Cummings, Larry Dale, Jean Hansen, Warren Hebert, Ronald Key, Patrick Mascarella, Laura Nata, Marla Reissland-Dorsey, Roseland Starks, Jason Weill, Derek White, John Yent
Excused Absent: Pamela Allen, Keita Rone Wilson, Angelle Driggs, Henry Bateman, David Young, Amanda Vinson, Joseph Kelley, Edward Rispone, Gayla Guidry, Billie Ruth Kvaternik

Other Absent: None

Guest: Kandy Baker, Ken Zangla, Ed Barras, Ann Butcher, Lynn Blanchard, Ken York, Carletta Brown, Stacey Marbs, Stephanie Mire, Merrill Bumgardner, Angela Kryer
Thursday, November 4, 2010
John Yent, Vice-Chairperson, called the meeting to order.  It was noted there was a quorum.
John Yent introduced Ed Barras, the LRS Regional Manager for New Orleans, who provided opening comments which included statistics on New Orleans region regarding VR consumers.  Ed Barras and council members also discussed the LRS budget and ideas on pulling down additional federal funds which require state match.
John Yent introduced the next presenter, Ms. Carletta Brown, a representative from Work Incentives Planning and Assistance (WIPA) who provided information on the program.
John Yent introduced the next presenter, William Jesse, President and COE of Goodwill Industries.  Mr. Jesse discussed their services which includes training to help get individuals to work.

Jennifer Bollinger, council member, provided information on parliamentary procedure and provided a Roberts Rules of Order handout.  

The next speaker, Roseland Starks, Director of Louisiana Rehabilitation Services (LRS), provided the following information to council members:
· Rehabilitation Services Administration (RSA) will be coming to LRS to see how the integration between LRS and Louisiana Workforce Commission (LWC) is going and will provide input to LRS.  RSA will also get input from the LRC Chairperson and Statewide Independent Living Council (SILC) Chairperson, via conference calls.  RSA will discuss alignment of LRS as it relates to LWC.

· Currently, LRS is under the Office of Workforce Development (OWD).  LRS has 325 employees which is approximately one-fourth of the total number of employees in Louisiana Workforce Commission (LWC).

· 14 employees from LRS left, the Department did not move to fill these vacancies in anticipation of budget reductions.
· LRS faced a mid-year budget cut of $247 thousand state general funds. Total cuts when the federal match added is $1.3 million.  
· LRS began the budget year with a $650,000 budget reduction and can only serve Order of Selection Group I effective September 30, 2010.  

· Ms. Starks also shared that this is the last year for stimulus money and LRS may have to close or not serve Order of Selection Group 1 before the end of the year.
· Ms. Starks shared that this state fiscal years federal appropriation was 54.5 million; 23 million was left on the table. 

· LRS will continue taking applications for individuals who fall in Order of Selection Group 2-5 and place them on a deferred waiting list.

A council member asked Ms. Starks if LRS can do third party agreements and establishment grants.  Ms. Starks replied that LRS has two – UNO which is for small business training and Louisiana Tech for assistive technology. 

Ken York, Assistant Director for LRS added that there may be funds with DHH that LRS can tap into but these funds are federal funds and cannot be used as state match and would not allow additional federal funds to be drawn down, but can provide additional funding for services.  RSA does not intend for LRS to use third party agreements to supplant state general funds.  

Ms. Starks stated that Louisiana’s grant award will probably be between 53 to 57 million, annually, which is what LRS is currently receiving.
A council member asked about the role of the LRC Council and Ms. Starks stated that the Council can educate people about the value of the VR program and the difference it makes for people with disabilities and that LRS can provide the council with fact sheets on statistical information.

John Yent suggested that council members who would like to serve on the legislative committee e-mail Kandy Baker.

Kandy Baker announced that no one was there for the public forum.

John Yent suggested a possible agenda topic for the next meeting be researching possible grant sources to cover needed VR services not being met.
Pranab Choudhury made a motion to recess and Derek White seconded the motion.
Friday, November 5, 2010

John Yent opened the meeting and introduced the presenter Merrill Bumgardner, from the Human Development Center.  He discussed that the Human Development Center is offering basic supportive employment training, statewide with 18 presentations.  The training includes job development, assessment, job matching, systematic instruction and basic workplace supports.  This training is through an 18 month grant.

The next presenter, Ms. Angela Kryer with Business and Career Solution Center/Job 1 discussed that they are an employment office.  Their primary performance measure is to assist at least 70 percent of the individuals that come into their office.  The U.S. Department of Labor funds the program which is funneled down to Louisiana Workforce Commission and then to separate cities.  It is 100 percent federal funds.

John Yent proceeded with the meeting and moved on to the business meeting portion.

Minutes for July 8-9 were reviewed and there was a motion to approve the minutes.  Jason Weill moved that the minutes be approved and Pranab Choudhury provided the second, all council members voted in favor.  The minutes were approved.

Minutes for the August 17 minutes were reviewed and Kandy Baker said that she would add which council members were present/absent and guests.  Warren Hebert moved that the minutes be approved with the additions and Jason Weil provided the second, all council members voted in favor.  The minutes were approved.

A question was asked by council member regarding attendance, is there an absence marked excused?  Kandy Baker stated that there is not an excused absent.  Patrick Mascarella made a motion that excused absences and unexcused absences be added.  A council member seconded the motion, it was voted on by the Council and motion passed to reflect attendance from this point forward to reflect those present, those excused presence and other absent.

Kandy Baker provided updates:  Pam Allen is working on the BP federal waiver.  Kandy will e-mail the council members if there are any updates.

Kandy Baker provided the staff report:  The budget was discussed:  $9,800 has been expended and $10,200 is remaining.  This current meeting will cost approximately $4,000 which leaves $6,200.  There is not enough money to have the remaining 3 meetings for January, March and May.  Pam Allen has written a letter to the LRS Director requesting additional money to have the remaining meetings.  An answer will be provided before the next scheduled meeting.   Kandy stated that per the state travel guidelines, LWC will not pay for meals when there is a 1 day travel. 
Kandy shared that the consumer satisfaction survey is being reviewed and there are four individuals who turned in surveys late are asking that someone from the Council contact them.  Laura Nata volunteered to contact these four individuals.  300 surveys have been received.

The Council discussed possible next meeting agenda topics:

· Ticket to work program, becoming an employment network; definition of employment networks 
· Have LRS provide number of people they are serving statewide, number of employers hiring our consumers.

The next speaker, Stacey Marbs who is employed at the LRS state office, provided information on vendors working with LRS and who is called a vendor.  She stated that the vendorship process is initiated at the Regional level and discussed what guidelines were needed to become an approved vendor.
John Yent opened the discussion for the parking lot section of the agenda.  John Yent requested guidance on if council members are permitted to say they represent the council when speaking to legislators.  Kandy Baker will seek clarification and suggested that the legislative committee address this in their committee meetings.
John Yent requested a motion to adjourn the meeting, Pranab Choudhury made the motion and Jason Weill provided the second.  The meeting was adjourned. 
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